
HARVARD BOARD OF HEALTH 

MINUTES OF MEETING MARCH 23, 2011 

HELD IN HILDRETH HOUSE AT 7:00 PM 

 

 

 Members Present: Jack Spero, Chairman 

    Lorin Johnson 

    Tom Philippou 

 Also Present:  Linda Cantillon, Clerk 

 

The chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 

 

42 Blanchard Road: Deed Restriction Request/Owner: McWaters/ 

Rep: Greg Meeker of GMC Construction 

 

Greg Meeker of GMC Construction (builder) was present as well as the owners, Mr. and Mrs. 

McWaters.  A building plan was submitted to the BOH for an addition.  Mr. Grossman reviewed the 

building plans and asked the applicant to make an appointment with the Board of Health to review 

the plans.  After a review of the plans and room count, the Board determined that there was no need 

for a deed restriction.  The dwelling currently has a four-bedroom septic system and the plans do 

not exceed that capacity. 

 

March DEP Task Force Meetings 

Jack Spero, Lorin Johnson and Ira Grossman attended the DEP Task Force meeting held on 

March 1 in Worcester and discussed some of the topics at the meeting.  Board members plan on 

attending the next meeting.  

 

231 Ayer Road 

A discussion occurred about the flow problem at this site; the owner and engineer were present at 

the previous meeting.  The board reviewed the history of the upgrades, requests and current 

situation.  Suggestions were made for some relief; the Board will consult with Mr. Grossman.  The 

applicant will be present for the next scheduled meeting. 

 

Town Meeting Article for Mosquito Control 

The article has been submitted, written and is on the warrant for Town Meeting in April.  The Town 

Administrator stated that the Finance Committee has recommended the article.  The Board is 

considering providing a handout at TM with some information for the voters. 



 

There was a discussion on some of the questions that might arise at TM.  Lorin Johnson informed 

us that he has spoken with Dr. Teleford of Central Mass Mosquito Control.  The Board believes this 

is a good beginning measure toward mosquito control. 

 

Tom Philippou will write up information on mosquito-borne illnesses for a handout. 

 

Other 

Two of the board members received an email from Kurt Hayes, of Lyme Light.  Mr. Hayes 

presented a movie in Harvard several years ago.  He proposed showing the movie again in Harvard 

“Under Your Skin” which is a documentary on Lyme Disease.   

 

Tom Philippou moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15; motions seconded by Lorin Johnson; vote: 

aye, unanimous. 

 

The next scheduled meeting will be held on April 12, 2011 at the Hildreth House at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Minutes submitted by Linda Cantillon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


